
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Dear St Josephôs School community 

Talofa, Hola, Kamusta, Kia ora, Malo e lelei, Ciao 
 

Building Update 

We are pleased to be in residence in our offices, both the Principal and Admin this week. While 
we are still waiting for final touches to be completed, we are certainly enjoying the more 
spacious surroundings. The staffroom and LSC (Learning Support Coordinator) areas are still a 
work in progress but we expect these areas to be finished within the next fortnight. The progress 
remains a little slower than was initially anticipated due, in part, to the difficulties accessing 
materials. This is, of course, something that many retailers are experiencing at the present 
time. We will continue to remain positive however, and very thankful for the opportunity to 
remodel and rebuild our school.  

 

Congratulations!! Itôs a Baby Girl!! 

A warm congratulations to the Middleton Family who welcomed Imogen Marie Middleton, 10lb 
2oz into their family on the 9th of August. I am sure that Arlene, Jason, Eliza and Phoebe are 
thrilled with the safe but late arrival of their precious bundle. We all look forward to meeting the 
newest family member very soon.  

 

Home and School News 

Thank you very much to all our helpers who supported the Home and School fundraiser last 
weekend at the South Island Target Shooting Tournament. With your support and the hard work 
of our dedicated Home and School team, we raised close to $3000.00. The money raised 
benefits all your children! We have had fantastic feedback from the tournament organisers about 
the food - possibly the best food that they have been offered at a tournament! Watch out Home 
and School team, you might just get more job offers!! 

 

Assembly - tomorrow 

A reminder that our assembly, which had to be postponed last week, will be held tomorrow at the 
usual time of 2.10pm in the Sinclair Centre.  
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School Performance 

This year our main curriculum focus has been on The Arts which includes Drama, Dance, Music 
and Visual Art. Both the students and the teachers have benefitted from working with experts 
across the four strands to develop and grow their understanding and abilities in these areas. 
At the end of this term, we will be delighted to treat you to a performance on stage at the Event 
Centre which will provide the students with an opportunity to share some of this year's learning 
with you in the area of The Arts. We hope that you can make time to come along and watch 
our performance called ñLost in the Library.ò  

 

 

òLost in the Libraryó 

 
A School Production  including all St Josephõs school students  

years 0 - 8 

Where :  The Event Centre  

When:  Thursday 30th September   

Time:  Two performances  -  1pm and 7pm   

 

Tickets will be available soon !  
 

 
 
Kind regards  
Cath Blacklow  

 

 

 

School Vision 

To learn, to grow, and to live our faith by being the hands 

and voice of Jesus 
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Term 3 Calendar (also accessed on our school website) 

 

 WEEK 4  

 Wednesday 18th-Friday 20th August Year 5/6 Camp, Living Springs 

 Friday 20th August Whole School Assembly 2.10pm 

 WEEK 5  

 Tuesday 24th August Pasifika Talanoa 

 Wednesday 25th August Home and School Meeting 7.30pm 

 Thursday 26th August Zones Winter Sports 

 WEEK 6  

 Monday 30th August Zones Duathlon 

 Wednesday 1st September Year 5/6 Rotary Speech Competition 

 Friday 3rd September Whole School Assembly 2.10pm 

 WEEK 7  

 Tuesday 7th-Thursday 9th September Sanford Science Fair 

 Wednesday 8th September Wig Wednesday Young Vinnies Fundraiser 

 WEEK 8  

 Monday 13th-Sunday 19th September Maori Language Week 

 Wednesday 15th September Board of Trustees Meeting 5.45pm 

 Friday 17th September Whole School Assembly 2.10pm 
School Disco 

 WEEK 9  

 Monday 20th-Sunday 26th September Sign Language Week 

 Wednesday 22nd September Year 7/8 Rotary Speech Competition 

 Thursday 23rd September Have a Go Day 

 Friday 24th September Whole School Assembly 2.10pm 

 WEEK 10  

 Thursday 30th September School Performance, Event Centre 1pm & 7pm 

 Friday 1st October Last day of term 

 

NB:  These are the dates we currently have on the calendar. This will be updated each 

fortnight to include new dates as they are decided upon throughout the term.  
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From the Director of Religious Studies 

 

Welcome back for Term 3, I hope everyone had a safe and refreshing holiday. We have already 
had a very busy start to Term 3, especially for our school Church Choir. Last Friday, we travelled 
to Christchurch to attend the Canterbury Diocese Jubilate Music Festival. We had a jam packed 
day with a practise at 10.30am and a Mass for the Transfiguration at midday. We had a fun 
afternoon going to the Museum and the Library before heading back to the Town Hall for the 
evening concert. 
 
We are so proud of the way these students represented our school. It was a very long but 
rewarding experience. Please enjoy these photos from the Jubilate trip. 
 

    
 

    
 

Tagalog Translation: 
Maligayang pagbabalik sa ikatlong termino. Inaasahan ko na ang bawat isa ay nagkaroon ng 
ligtas at mapanariwang bakasyon.  
Nagkaroon na tyo ng abalang simula pra sa ikatlong termino lalung lalo na ang ating koro ng 
ating paaralang-simbahan. Noong Biyernes,  naglakbay tayo papuntang Christchurch upang 
dumalo sa nakatalaga na Kapistahan ng Musika sa Dayosesis ng Canterbury. Nagkaroon kami 
ng sobrang abalang araw dahil nagkaroon ng pagsasanay sa ganap na ika- sampu at kalahati 
ng umaga at ng isang pangtanghaliang misa para sa pagbabagong anyo ni Hesus. Nagkaroon 
din tayo ng isang masayang hapon na makatungo sa museo at silid aklatan bago bumalik sa 
Bulwagang-Bayan para sa pang gabing konsyerto. 
Taas noo at ipinagmamalaki namin ang ating mga mag aaral na ito sa kung paano nila 
kinatawan ang ating paaralan. Ito ay isang mahaba ngunit ginantimpalaang karanasan. 
Maglibang na lang po tayo sa mga larawan sa nakatutuwang paglalakbay. 
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Studentôs Writing : Kea 3 

 

The class had to use the word òphenomenaló for this writing : 
 

BIG FOOT 

It was a lovely night out; the stars were dancing prettily on the dark blanket above. 
After setting up my telescope I peered up, trying to find an exo-planet to study. 
Unfortunately, I had no luck finding what I needed to become a top tier astronomer. 
I decided to take a walk through the forest...then I saw it...a beastly looking creature with rough 
long fur accompanied by an unfavourable stench; it was phenomenal! 
I snuck behind a bush. It paused, eating mushrooms off the ground then slowly wandering away. 
I was paralysed by what I saw and smelt. 
 

The class had to use the word òcatastrophic ó for this writing : 
 

A scream came from my sisterõs bedroom. 

I ran, speeding down the hallway.  

I grabbed a bat on the way, preparing to hit an intruder once I reached her room.  

Hastily I opened the door and saw that there was no thief there.  

òAmanda, I told you not to prank us with that high pitched yelp of yours!ó I reprimanded 

as I laid down the bat.  

òThere's a spider in my room!ó she cried 

Picking up the spider I put it outside.  

òThe spider was in my doll's house, it was being catastrophic!ó she said 

My gosh, sheõs so dramatic! 
Matthew Go 

 

 

Artwork Focus 

   
Artist Karen Pringle spent three enjoyable days with our children in week 1. Here are some 
images created by the Tui 8 children:  
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More Student Writing : Kea 2 
 

The class had to use the word òterrifyingó for this writing : 
 

BOOM!!!!, the plane hurtled through the air and into the island. One lucky human 

had survived the crash, he explored the shores; looking out if there were any 

planes/helicopters coming to save him. Suddenly a feeling vibrated through the 

island, the boy noticed that it was not an earthquake. It was a huge, terrifying, 

SPIN OSAURUS! It sprinted towards the boy from the depths of the widely ranged 

forest. The boy realised that if he didn't run his life would vanish, the Spinosaurus 

screeched as he ran after the boy, The Spinosaurus won the race and ate the boy 

whole.  
Jack Han ham 
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Chess Club 
 

The chess competition this year has been fun for all our competitors who met weekly every 

Thursday. Out of 35 students, two teams of four were selected to go to Christchurch for the 

Canterbury Schools Chess Tournament. The Year 7/8 team was John Pureza, Kiko Ciron, 

Amwolf Artz and Alex Forbes and the Year 4-6 team was Oliver Forbes, Hunter Bain, Braxton 

Makitane and Carter Shepherd. We were proud of the performance of both teams and are 

grateful to Sarah Forbes and Tyron Makitane for transporting and managing the teams. I hope 

all chess team members enjoyed learning how to play chess and are ready to pass on their skills 

to anyone who wants to learn next year.  

  
 

 

Playground Development 

 

A big thank you to the Home and School Committee who have developed a wonderful area for 

our children to play in ï they are loving it! 
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Winter Sports Tournament 
 

At the recent tournament, the year 5/6 Blue St Joseph's netball team (below) won four 
out of their five games. 
 
The year 7/8 football and netball team qualified for Zones ï well done teams! 

 

 
 

 

Religious Education Service 
 

Some students in Kea 2 delivered some baking to the Cancer Society. This was a self-directed 
service task the boys completed for their Religious Education service topic. 
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Other Notices for your Interest or Information 
 

ñI have started an art club in Hampstead area. I'm an ECE teacher home based on Moore Street 
with 30 yearsô experience in teaching and family support roles. I'm a self-taught photographer 
and face painter. I am passionate about providing a calm and positive environment where 
tamariki can explore art and use all the tools and materials required to create. 

 

I provide Monday classes for the full term. Class one is 3.30 till 4.30pm, and class two 5.30 till 
6.30pm. Class one is booked for term three but spaces are available for class two. All equipment 
and materials provided. $15 per class.ò  

Sue Yearbury 

 

 
 

 

 

 
  


